STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
MARCH 22, 2016
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Gill Foster, Janet Monks, Fran Aiken, Sarah Djali, Ron Wade, Paul Ogden, Nic Macmillan, Dave King, Diane Gore, Allan Foster, Karen Bliss, Nicky Ogden

1. Apologies: Brian Jones.
2. Minutes: The minutes of March’s Management Committee meeting were passed with an alteration to the correct date of the next meeting.
3. Update: 
i) Gill gave an update on the application for Aecom technical support. She said she hoped the housing needs report would be ready by the end of April but that the application for masterplanning the village centre had stalled due to problems with submission. She hoped this would be rectified soon. Gill also said Standish Voice (SV) needed to apply for more funds for the financial year beginning in April to progress the final stages of the Neighbourhood Plan (NP).
4. Application for grants: Gill said that Ron had submitted an application for £200 for the provision of bird, bat and bee boxes to be put up around Standish from the Standish Community Fund, operated by Wigan Council.

5. Christmas Markets: Paul said preparations for Standish Christmas Market were progressing well, with a number of enthusiastic volunteers organising various aspects. Fundraising activities were also being planned, with a fashion show organised for May. He said that Heidi Lipscome was leading the preparations for the Market and she would be asked to join the committee in the capacity of Events organiser.
6. Wigan Council workshop: Gill said that she and Paul had given a presentation to 16 key officers in Wigan Council about the NP and SV. She hoped this could be repeated for other officers who would be involved in the creation of the NP.

7. Car Parking Working Group: Paul said the first meeting of the Car Parking Working Group, with representatives of SV, local traders and Wigan Council had met. He said the meeting was positive, with a number of ideas and potential sites for a new council car park had been discussed. The council was now progressing certain initiatives, including marking our current council car parking bays and organising the resurfacing of the car park on Quakers Place, which would be done before Christmas.

8. Southport Line. Paul said that there were proposals to stop through trains along the Southport Line to Piccadilly and Manchester Airport. Current services to Manchester Victoria would remain. He said SV had the opportunity to comment on the situation, especially in the light of new homes being built in Standish. The meeting resolved that SV should oppose the reduction in services and write to the Managing Director of Arriva Rail North to protest the proposals.

10. Date of next meeting: The next meeting will be on April 19.

The meeting ended at 9.30pm


